Minutes of Scalford Parish Council Meeting 

held on 

          Wednesday 13th September 2017 at 7.30 pm in Scalford Primary School
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Present: Cllrs, Elizabeth Bryan, Margaret Wright, Brian Dodd, Tim Spencer
In Attendance: 
Members of the Public: 3
Public Participation:

None
17/534
Apologies for Absence: 
None
17/535
Co-option of Councillors:

The Parish Council unanimously agreed to co-opt Robert Ingles and Andrew Thorn who completed the Acceptance of Office form in the presence of the Clerk
17/536

Declarations of Disclosable and Pecuniary Interests:

None
17/537
To approve and sign the Minutes from the Parish Council Meeting held in Scalford Primary School on 8th August 2017:
It was unanimously agreed that the Minutes from the Meeting on the 8th August 2017 were a true record and the Minutes were signed by the Chairman.

17/538
Ongoing Matters:
Cemetery Path: After discussion it was unanimously agreed to accept the quotation from Sheltons of £8500.00 to tarmac the main cemetery path from the gate down and the lower cross path. A further quote from P Rear to provide screening of the waste bins on a level base to the right of the gate and screening of the waste area at the bottom of the allotment for approx. £350.00
25a King Street gradient: A response had been received to the letter referred to in the Minutes of the 9th August, Cllr Dodd submitted a further draft of a letter to be sent in reply to the Borough Councils response. After discussion it was unanimously agreed to send this letter.
Neighbourhood Plan: Following discussion it was agreed that in the light of alterations to the Local Plan where it was proposed to build more house in Scalford, it was essential that a Neighbourhood Plan be put in place. Cllrs Dodd & Ingles agreed to meet with Garry Kirk of YourLocal Ltd to start the formalities of producing a plan, it was hoped that some residents would also attend this meeting
17/539
Planning:
None

Granted:
None
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17/540

Receipts & Payments August 2017:
Receipts:

   Allotment Deposit






£  25.00

   Co-op Memorials






£  68.00

Payments:
   Chq   101328 

Zurich Municipal


£ 861.85
     
101329


C & C Plants



£ 440.00


B P 


C J Hill




£ 359.95


B P 


Burnt Oak Development

£ 558.00
The above payments were unanimously authorised and signed off by two Councillors .

The bank reconciliation for August of £27242.06 was accepted as a true record and signed by the Chairman
17/541
Disabled Parking Space and garden area at Village Hall:

The matter of a disabled parking space was raised by Cllr Dodd and it was unanimously agreed that there should be one marked out as near as practical to the village hall entrance.
Cllr Dodd also raised the matter of the garden area that until recently had been looked after by C & C Plants, it was agreed this needed work doing to it. It was agreed to check with C & C plants that they did not wish to carry on with this work, and if possible find someone else who would do the work for the Council.
17/542
Melton Distributor Road:

It was generally felt that the proposed Distributor Road would be beneficial for the village and stop a lot of traffic that currently comes through.
17/543
Matters arising from Emails circulated and other matters:
The matter of the additional water tap on the allotments was raised the Clerk to liaise with Cllr Thorn. Overgrown footpaths was also raised – Clerk to contact Highways
The Clerk was asked to write to the owners of the Piggery re their overgrown hedges.
17/544
Items for Next Month’s Agenda:
Neighbourhood Plan
Repairs to fencing behind goal at Recreational Field
Date of Next Meeting: Wednesday 11th October 2017 at 7.30pm in Scalford Village Hall
The meeting closed at 8.30 pm
Signed:  ______________________ 

Chairman Scalford Parish Council
Date:    ______________________
These Minutes were unanimously accepted as a true record at the Parish Council meeting on the 11th October 2017 and signed by the Chairman.
